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EVENTS at St MICHAEL’s 

Monday’s  3rd and 17th September                                                          

NATTER & CHATTER TEAS 2.00pm 

 

             24th September                                                                                

MEMORY CAFÉ 1.45pm 
 

Friday’s 14th and 28th September                                                         

COMMUNITY CINEMA 6.00pm 

Memory  

Cafe 

St AGNES CARNIVAL 

St Agnes Slurps and Burps group joined in the fun of the St Agnes Carnival. Didn’t quite 

make it to 101 Dalmations but we did have some particularly dodgy looking puppy     

catchers. A great time was had by all and we even won the Under 12 class!   

                                                

                                             If you see these characters what would be your first reaction 
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COACH TRIP TO THE VALLEY OF THE SAINTS 

A Coach trip to see the statue of St Piran in the Valley of the Saints is 
planned for the spring of 2019. The statue is the 100th to be installed in the 

valley in Brittany. 

ITINERARY 

Monday 1st April sail from Plymouth by Brittany ferries at 22.00hrs 

2 nights in the Hotel de L’Europe in Morlaix including Breakfast and Dinner. 

Returning on Thursday 4th April on the 16.30hrs sailing from Roscoff. 

Cost of the trip £399 per person (single supplement £70) 

Overnight cabin on the outward journey £25 per person 

Seat reservation on the return journey £20 per person 

25 people are required to make the trip viable 

Register your interest with Anne as soon as possible so that she confirm 
bookings for the coach and ferry 



CLUSTER NEWS 

Please send your News and Events to tonyhocking1@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST PIRAN CHURCHYARD PROJECT 
St Piran’s Churchyard is extensive, having been purposed for the whole Parish of 

Perranzabuloe, rather than a mere denomination. As such it is a rare historic gem, 
offering a one stop venue for those researching their Genealogy 

As the churchyard is full for burials other than cremations, the responsibility shifted 
in the late 20th century, from the church to the council. While the council do a 
good job in keeping many of the areas accessible, with grass cutting.  Financial 

pressures have led over the past years to some areas becoming inaccessible due to 
the growth of shrubs and brambles. 

We hope to form a ‘Friends of St Piran’s Churchyard’ group which will  undertake 
to remove the shrubs and brambles, and to generally to keep the churchyard   

looking at its best throughout the year.  

Advice has been sought from Cornwall Wildlife Trust and the Living  Churchyard 
organisations.  We have the agreement of the Parish council to proceed with this 

project. 

We aim to make the churchyard that will meet the needs of those whose relatives 
are buried there and be a place where wildlife can flourish.   

ARE YOU WILLING TO HELP AND BECOME ‘A FRIEND OF ST PIRAN CHURCYARD’. 

Please contact Revd Anne Brown 01872 572654 

 

SLURPS & BURPS                                 
St Agnes Church Hall   Every Friday                                 

10.00am Teenie Tinies                    11-12.00 Tots & Toddlers  

 

AFTERNOON TEA 
at  

ST PIRAN’s CHURCH 

 

FIRST THURSDAY  

EACH MONTH 

Next tea 

THURSDAY September 6th 

 at  2.00pm  

TEA AT 

THREE 

St John the 
Baptist, 
Mount 

                                                        Hawke 

Wednesday September 12th 

CUBERT PLAY  

Sunday 7th October 3.00pm 

Feast of St Cubert 



If you know anyone who would like home  communion or a visit,                                                                
Contact  Revd Anne Brown  on 01872 572654                                               

CLUSTER WEBSITE      www.atlanticcoastcluster.org.uk 

 

FRUITS OF FAITH PROJECT 

An update following the July Cluster Service 

On 9th August Fruits of Faith UK made a 

grant to Uganda to support the purchase of 

3 acres of land. This is just the first          

instalment to enable the farmers cooperative 

to start working the land and planting coffee 

as a cash crop. The money raised from the coffee will be used to 

fund a medical clinic in Kyantale. The second medical mission 

held in Kyantale in July 2018 identified malaria as a particular 

problem in this area (in comparison to other parts of Uganda) so 

a medical clinic is much needed. The coffee profits will also help 

part-fund any future land purchases by the 

Community Development Group Fruits of 

Faith Uganda (FROFU). Robert from      

FROFU has asked that we convey their great 

appreciation for  fundraising efforts in the UK 

in order to purchase this land.                                                                                                 

The total grant is £3,423, we have just sent 

£1,895, leaving  us with £610 in the UK account, 

so we have £917 to raise in the next 10 

months.                                                                        Coffee Plantation 



Strengthen for Service Lite:  

A training day on how to maintain and manage music in worship 

Wednesday 10th October 2018 10 am - 4 pm  
St Petroc's Church, Bodmin  

"Without music, worship does not easily soar." Music is a gift to the 

church. It adds an extra dimension to worship; it can reach depths 

that words alone don't reach. 

This is a day for all worship leaders, lay or ordained, to explore the 

use of music in worship together with their musicians.  Wherever   

possible, we encourage worship teams to come to this day together. 

There is no cost for this day.  Lunch will be provided. Please  inform 

us if you have any dietary requirements.  The day will be led by the 

Revd Canon Helen Bent and her team.  Helen is Head of Ministerial 

Training for the Royal School of Church   Music working in partnership 

with Praxis as well as an Associate Vicar in Sheffield Diocese. Helen 

is also part of the Group for Renewal of Worship and the national 

team for Leading Your Church into Growth. Booking is essential 

Anne’s Comments: 

Charlotte  is going along with others from St Agnes, but more from the 
Cluster would be good 

 

SUNDAY 30th SEPTEMBER                                                                                                    
5th Sunday Services   

9.00am HOLY COMMUNION at  St Agnes Parish Church  

10.30am HOLY COMMUNION at St Carantoc including the re-dedication 
of the St Michael Icon. 

6.00pm CELEBRATION SERVICE at St Michael’s Church                           
celebrating the second anniversary of Anne’s licensing to the Cluster 

 
    
 
 

CLUSTER  
COOKERY  

BOOK 
 
 

           DO YOU HAVE A FAVOURITE,  
              FAIL SAFE RECIPE?  

 
You know the one you turn to when asked to make      
something or one that has been handed down through the 
generations ?  
 
If so we would like to collect them for a cluster cook book, 
  
So, if you do, please can you pass on the recipe to Anne, 
along with a bit of history about where the recipe came 
from.    
 
My offering will probably be my Mum’s ‘Plonkey’ Stew, 
which has been a favourite for 4 generations and is my   
winter go to dish of choice. 
  

NEWS,VIEWS and EVENTS                  

Your news, views and events are important for the success of this publication, 

Please send any contributions for the next Cluster News to:- 

tonyhocking1@gmail.com 

This publication can also be found on our website:- 

www.atlanticcoastcluster.org.uk 


